
Alliance on Aging and Vision Loss
Board Meeting Minutes
May 12, 2023
The board meeting was initially scheduled for Sunday, May 7, and was rescheduled for Friday, May 12, 2023.  President Doug Powell called the meeting to order at 7:35 PM EST.  All board members were able to be present except for Peggy Garrett, and several guests were present as well.
Danette Dixon and Sue Staley moved the adoption of the agenda, and the motion passed.
Sandy Troiano and Kathy Gerhardt moved the adoption of the minutes, and the motion passed.
Kathy reported that we have a final balance of $13,649.46.  She will send the auction gift card from Outback Steak House when a winner is determined.  She submitted our $50 to the Angel fund for dan Sipl, and RSVA completed the initial paperwork for this project.  Jeff Thom and Sharon Strzalkowski moved the acceptance of this report, and the motion passed.
Doug will send to Denise Colley, ACB secretary, the choices of Anisio Correia for convention delegate, Danette for alternate and Doug for the nominating committee.  The three of them will put out an email to our membership about how to contact them for affiliate voting purposes.  We have six affiliate votes, as we did last year.
We have reserved a booth at Marketplace at the ACB convention for Monday and Tuesday mornings.  Doug will put out an email after the June 8  hotel reservation deadline to determine who will be in attendance in person and could help with this commitment. 
Sandy needs to have a list of the various events that AAVL and its co-sponsors are presenting so that she can place them on the website.  These should also be sent to Hourglass editor Lisa George.
A discussion was had about re-engaging our Senior Cavalry walk team for the convention. Fundraising chair Paul Lewis will reach out to the  walk coordinator Donna Brown to learn the particulars of how to register our team.  Jeff and Kathy moved that we authorize Paul and Kathy to do the registration and pay the $25 needed to establish our team; the motion passed.
Anisio reported that the advocacy team was not able to meet in May because of technical glitches, but that the focus has been on two resolutions that Jeff crafted for us.  The first resolution references the Older Americans Act (OAA), which needs to be reauthorized by September, 2024.  We need legislators to designate seniors who are blind or with vision loss as a distinct category of need, since there is a sizable population in this category that is now receiving minimal services at best.  We pledge to advocate actively with the many agencies receiving funding from the OAA to further their work.  Anisio moved and Dannette seconded a motion for us to sponsor this resolution, and to bring it to the floor at the national convention; the motion passed.
The second resolution references the Older Independent Blind program, administered by the Rehabilitation Services Administration.  We commend the $5 million increase being proposed for the 2024 budget, as the funding has been static for over 20 years.    Sharon and Sandy moved that we support and sponsor this resolution, and the motion passed.  We discussed the need to bring these resolutions to the priority list for ACB staff action, and the advocacy committee will decide on a strategy to involve our members so as to have a critical mass of concern.  Perhaps they can write a script that can be used by our members to approach their Congressional people.
Doug will activate the nominating committee, consisting of Regina Brink and Christy Crespin.  There are three incumbents on the board, and Peggy is terming out.  We will have our annual business meeting on Saturday, July 29, at 2 PM EST. Any proposed bylaw changes will need to be shared in the June issue of Hourglass so that members have a chance to review them before the meeting. 
Danette reported that the AAVL May community call is all about caregiving, both from the perspective of the caregiver and the one receiving the care. Ideas for future calls include asking for a presentation from Penny Forward about elder finance, and a presentation from APH Connect about how to find available resources when moving to a new area.
AAVL Cares is up and running, and Sharon will periodically post the announcement about it so that people can use the services as needed.
We discussed a virtual party and membership drive for our 25th anniversary.  It would be in February,2024  but not on Valentine’s Day.  Larry Johnson is offering to steward this celebration, and Pat Lipovksky and Patty Slaby are also  interested in being on this committee.  Perhaps Roger Peterson, who has longstanding experience with AAVL, would like to join as well.  Don Sanders is another possibility, and Jeff knew Teddy Joy for many years.  Jeff and Danette move that we undertake this party and membership drive, and the motion passed.
Larry reported that the awards committee has not yet met, and wondered if the awards might be given in conjunction with our 25th anniversary party.
Doug will mention the need for committee members for fundraising and awards when we hold our business meeting in July.
Jeff and Danette moved that we adjourn, and the motion passed.  The next meeting will be on Sunday, June 4, at 8 PM EST.
Respectfully submitted,
Sharon Strzalkowski

